Trail Report: Monday, February27,2023
Byron garner

On February 27,   the Monday Trail Crew  hiked Rocky Point Trail from Ellis Trail Head  to remove a 14 inch Fir reported by Mike Madden and located at the approximate half way point. It took a full press effort of the whole crew on a cold day to make the three required cuts on a very live and heavy tree, embedded in the snow, to clear the way. The trail was groomed to skiable conditions and tied into the  temporary reroute which was also widened with reduced gradient.  Continuing on we backtracked to the Switchback trailhead  at the service road to assess a  16 - 18 inch leaner located a short distance from the NMCCS Club sign also reported by Mike Madden. It was quickly determined that this large and complex but supported tree was beyond the scope of our work and would be referred to SRD Trail Crew. As a bonus there was also a 5 inch leaning Fir which Jenny Blackmore quickly resolved for us. After a quick "log lunch' in the sun and somewhat chilling breeze we continued on to  Survey to remove a 6 inch dead fir  laying on the upside of the trail and located a short distance from the power lines which was reported by Peter Marks. With a quick return to Ellis, we called it a successful day with a good effort by everyone under challenging conditions. The crew included Jenny Blackmore, Phil Cromer, Jamey  Browing, Bill Perkins, Dave McCreery, and Steve Roholt. Photo credits: Jenny Blackmore and Jamey Browing
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Jamey on the reroute assessing the options



 [image: ]
Jenny and Dave excavating with pourpose

[image: ]
Dave hitting his stride
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Phil and Dave clear another segment
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Steve grooming for skiers

	



[image: ]
And let the sun shine in
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Well,  what do you think?         
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Not today!
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